EXCHANGE OF NOTES BETWEEN CANADA AND THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA CONCERNING THE "BUFFALO-FORT ERIE PEACE BRIDGE"

I

The Ambassador of Canada to the United States of America to the Secretary of State of the United States of America.

CANADIAN EMBASSY

Washington, D.C. April 3, 1958.

No. 200

SIR,

I have the honour to inform you that Royal Assent has now been given to a bill entitled "The Act to amend An Act respecting the Buffalo and Fort Erie Public Bridge Company," 6 Elizabeth II, 1957-58, Chapter 10. I am attaching a copy of the legislation.

This legislation, together with similar legislation enacted by the State of New York, will implement the terms of an understanding reached at meetings held by representatives of the Government of the United States, the State of New York and Canada.

I shall be grateful for your confirmation to this effect, together with citation of your implementing legislative action.

Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

N. A. ROBERTSON

Enclosure
The Honourable
John Foster Dulles,
Secretary of State
of the United States.